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"Above all be loving, this ties everything together perfectly"

Colossians 3:14

Learning

Inspiring

Voyaging

Educating

Live

Our

Values

Everyday

Responsibility; Friendship; Honesty; Compassion; Respect; Perseverance



Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you all enjoyed a really lovely February half term break.

This February the children have worked together to decorate their classroom doors with their new class names which look brilliant! We would now like to

extend our flower theme to our outdoor space. As we have planting tyres at the front of our school, we thought it would be nice if each class could plant and

look after their class flower. If anyone would like to support us with this, then this would be greatly appreciated – whether it be soil, plant or seed donations

and/or helping the children to plant them. If you can help in any way please do let me know.

All of Staverton’s washrooms have been completely refurbished and the end results are fantastic! We are so fortunate in this country to have these facilities and

this has led us to consider how we can inspire the whole school community to engage in social action and be courageous advocates for change in our global

communities. This half term our school will be taking part in Toilet Twinning. By donating £60 to twin one toilet, we will help fund a project in a poor

community that will enable families to build a basic toilet, have access to clean water and learn about hygiene – a vital combination that saves lives. When we

twin, we’ll receive a certificate to hang in our loo – showing a photograph of our overseas toilet twin and GPS coordinates so we can look up our twin’s location

on Google Maps! More details to follow soon.

The last week of term was Mental Health Week with the theme being it’s ‘the inside that matters’ and to ‘Talk Out Loud’ about mental health. One of the

activities the children took part in was to write down their thoughts and feelings. These have now been collected and will be used (with the thoughts and feelings

of other children in the county) to help create an artistic installation to be displayed in Northampton Museum.

On the 24th February, Simon Aston, an online safety and wellbeing officer, visited our school to do a workshop with each class on how to stay safe on-line. This

will reinforce Safer Internet Day which we celebrated in school on the 8th February.

We are using Twitter to share with you all the wonderful things that are happening at our school so please do follow us - @stavertonceprim.  

We are also updating our website so please do take a look on there too - stavertonceprimary.org.

With all good wishes,

Ruth Nelmes

Headteacher





Values

Our value this half  term is Honesty.

We are looking forward to our new Worship Leaders 

leading Collective Worship this half  term.

Clubs: 
Monday

KS1 Multi Sports Club 

(3:15-4:15 - Mr Canning)

Tuesday

KS2 Dodgeball

(3:15-4:15 - Mr Canning)

Wednesday

KS2 Gymnastics

(3:15 – 4:15 GLK Coaching)

Friday

KS2 Football 

(3:15-4:15 – Pro Goals)

KS1 Gymnastics

(3:15 – 4:15 GLK Coaching)

Music:
Tuesday

Piano lessons

Wednesday

Violin lessons

Friday

Guitar lessons

Roses – whole class weekly Samba lessons

Birthday Corner:
Wishing the following children a 

very Happy Birthday!

Harper, Izzie, Hannah, Elodie,

Dates for the diary:
Thurs 3rd – World Book Day

Tues 8th – Bluebells Swimming Gala

Wed 9th – Bluebells & Roses 

Intrasport Competition

Fri 11th – Jubilee Art / Poetry 

deadline

W/C 14th – British Science Week

Wed 23rd – Shine Cricket 

Engagement Day

Fri 25th – Daventry Schools Stand-

Up Day

Tues 29th – Bluebells Hockey Festival

Wed 30th - Y4/Y5 Dodgeball

Congratulations to all the 

children who were Stars of 

the Week this month!





Poppies



Sunflowers
Last half term, the children developed their English skills by using commas, adjectives and conjunctives to
write their own letters and story endings for our class text- Little Lost Fox. They learnt how to improve
their sentences and make them more interesting by choosing exciting vocabulary. The children have also
developed their understanding of measure by focusing on length and height as well as working on their
multiplication and division skills. There are links available on class dojo for Maths games if you want to
practise further at home.

For our DT project, the 
children learnt about wheels, 
axles and washers. They have 

started to develop their 
understanding of how they 

work and the different 
methods that can be used 

when making their own.

Our new sunflower door 
display made from the 
children’s handprints 
and finger painting. 

They did a super job! 

This half term the children 
are learning all about the 

Great Fire of London. They 
will be learning about the 
context of the fire and 
the impact this had on 

London. 

They will be using their 
knowledge to write a poem 

and a report about the 
event. 



In Roses, we have continued to explore the Polar Regions

through art. We created pastel drawings in the style of

Inuit art. In science, we have been learning about states

of matter.We had some fantastic debates about what state

certain materials were in and what their structure would

be like. We planned an investigation to look at rates of

evaporation. Roses enjoyed creating clear instructions,

verbally, learning that each instruction needs the correct

detail to be understood. We then went on to write

instructions for survival in the Polar Regions- some super

lists we written on what to pack including vital

necessities such as chocolate! In maths, we have

completed our learning on multiplication and division.

We are looking forward to learning about the Romans – how they built their empire – and we will be writing stories linked

to the Celt warrior, Boudicca. In science, we will be learning about light, light sources, day & night and the sun. Our maths

focus will be on measure and fractions.

Inuit art 

Giving clear 

instructions

Roses



Bluebells



Bluebells

At the end of last term, Bluebells Class took part in the Northamptonshire 

Sport year 5/6 orienteering competition at Daventry Sports Park. Working in 

groups, Bluebell’s did a fantastic job of tracking down the markers and trying 

to complete the course in the 30minute time deadline. Super team work 

Bluebell’s, well done. 


